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“Alis grave nil”
St.Michaels Village Community Group  
www.stmichaelsvillage.com
Minutes of Meeting held on Monday 9th March 2015 at London Beach at 7.30 p.m.
Present: Trevor Bingham, Jean Curteis, David Curteis, Rosemary Dayborn, Rob Solly, Jo Vos,          Sandra Sutters, John Hoad, Mike Dewdney, Lorna Mulholland, Pam Smith, Barbara Misslebrook

Apologies: Ken Mulholland, Liz Entwistle, Jamie Entwistle,  Parveen & Priyanka Goyal, 
Eileen Harrop, Raymond Crawfurd, John Link

Tonight’s meeting is to be chaired by Mr. Trevor Bingham in the absence of Mr. Mulholland

Minutes of Last Meeting and Matters Arising
Minutes were agreed, matters arising will be covered in agenda.

Council Update
Pam Smith brought to the meeting for our perusal a copy of the plan and booklet of designs for

The new toilets to be installed on the St. Michaels Recreation Ground.

There will be 2. Toilets plus 1 Disabled.

All designs can be viewed on the website www.danfo.com  Cubeloo 2014

We cannot have either the brick or wooden design as the cost is too high.

Please email your design preference to Rosemary who will collate the results and present them at the next meeting; we will pass them onto the Council.

We would like to express our thanks to the council for allowing us to have an input into the chosen design.

Finance:  Current Account £2,721.33 after deduction of £130.00 to Hole Park for Xmas Tree and addition of 10p interest, Deposit Account £2004.23 Total £4725.66
Rob also advised that the Accounts are ready for audit.

Planters

The Point – Baskets have been ordered.  Eileen contacted Homewood School regarding artwork for the centre. They thought it was a good idea and have had a meeting about this but the results were not available at the time of our meeting.

Chalk Avenue – Laura has been and measured the site and we now need her to give us an estimate to supply the new wild flower meadow.  Also a cost will be required to clear the site of grass first.

Poppy Presentation

Poppy is at present being mounted on the granite base and when ready Eileen and Raymond will

Suggest a date for a presentation service.

Youth Bus

Jo advised that she had met with Eileen at the Church to agree site for the Youth Bus.

This will be present at the Church on 2nd and 4th Tuesdays in the Month between 7pm and 8.30pm

Staff will be manning the activities.

Once the bus is established Eileen is looking for volunteers to offer refreshments in the Church.
It was suggested that we purchase a banner to advertise the Youth Bus – Rob Proposed and Sandra seconded and the motion was carried.
Fun Day
It was felt that the new access to the Rec is key to the type of Fun Day we can have.

A suggestion was made to base the fun day around Tug of War.

Letters to be written to 10. Public Houses in the vicinity to gauge interest in providing a team to take part.  John Hoad to deliver the letters and responses to be sent to Jean.

A specific committee to be set up to organise Fun Day and the first meeting will be on Monday

16th March 2015 at London Beach at 7.30pm

Committee at present to consist of Sandra, Trevor, Rob and Jo.
St. Michaels Bites
Rosemary, Trevor and Ken are to shortly have a meeting to view what they have for publication in the next edition. The magazine will be ready end of April, beginning of May.

Xmas Switch On

We have revised the date of the switch on to Sunday 6th December, 2015.
Meeting closed at 8.45pm
Next Meeting Monday 13th April 2015   
